
FUNDRAISING REPORT FOR AGM, APRIL, 2013.

The participating members in fundraising this year were:-
Ann keating, Liz van Miltenberg, Rosemary Champion, Marilyn Jones, Verne Mantova, Mary 
Owen, Carolyn Watt, Meg Hood and chaired by Liz Vrhovsek.
The team also includes members from the Central Coast area:-
Lyn Howells, Cheryl Benson, Barbara Morris, Karen Tucker, Alison Nicholson.

We spent the last half of the year working hard to raise funds to support the chorus in Denver- 
as a result the team managed to hold one or more fundraisers per month for the last year!! The 
exceptions were November and January! Here is a summary of those activities:-

Harmony Bazaar, Canberra Convention, May, 2012.
Mother's Day Raffle, May, 2012.
Blue Illusion Fashions, June, 2012.
Trivia Night, July, 2012.
Garage Sale, August, 2012.
Hunter Valley Tour, September, 2012.
Christmas Trove Raffle, July – January,2013
Bunnings Sausage Sizzles: *Castle Hill, July, 2012.
                                                *Seven Hills, September, 2012.
                                                *Castle Hill, October, 2012.
                                                *Castle Hill, December, 2012.
                                                *Dural, February, 2013.
                                                *Seven Hills, February, 2013.
                                                *Castle Hill, March, 2013.
Sale of Entertainment books 2012 and 2013.
Sales of Guritno china, sox, scarves, recipe books.

The funds raised in these activities totalled some $18,000 and the total funds raised for Denver 
over the last two years totalled some $34,000. We as a team are very proud of this achievement 
and I would like to congratulate not only them but the whole chorus!

Future fundraising will be planned this weekend, Sunday, 21st April but we have commitments 
to Bunnnings:-
*Seven Hills, June, 2013.
*Castle Hill, July, 2013.
*Dural, December, 2013.
*Seven Hills Promotional Stall, September, 2013.
and Garage Sale, October, 2013.

It is because of the efforts of both committee and chorus members that we are able to provide extra 
funding to the chorus and I would like to once again congratulate  and thank you for your 
enthusiastic commitment during 2012 – 2013.

THANK YOU!! LIZ V.


